GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING
03/22/2007

Meeting came to order at 5:35 pm

Rich Evans addressed the members with negotiations update:

· Negotiations going slow, still in the beginning phase.

· The County was given some proposals, but no response as of yet.

· Aware members big concern is money, explained comp salary surveys that the county currently practices.

· Supervisors salaries are down 7%

· Line Staff is up 1% (PO II’s)

· Explained equities Vs. Colas

· County wants justification for salary increases.

· Explained Cash out Vacation, Uniform allowance, Bi-lingual pay, and the Retiree Health Savings Plan was explained in detail by R. Evans and P. Brennan, stating this is the new trend Nation Wide!

Paul Brennan discussed Life Time Medical Benefits.

All Board Members will be going to training on POBAR

· Rich Evans explained all members need to understand their rights;  POBAR deals with if you are called in for questioning – you, the member should ask if this can lead to discipline?
PORAC Website is available and is encouraged for all members to visit this site frequently.  Most importantly read the By-Laws, also the website explains confidentiality between client and lawyer.

Members encouraged to get involved with the Association and start brain storming and thinking about financial and community investments for the Association.

P. Brennan and R. Evans want to bring awareness to Probation Officers who are working at Juvenile Hall to be fully aware they are working under Detention’s rules.  They will still be covered by LDF but your job can still be affected as a Probation Officer.

SCOPO Membership – Heather Fontes did some research and found that this organization does a lot of legislation that affects Probation Officer’s .  The approximate cost is $300.00 dollars per month.  We may send a couple of representatives to their conference and bring the information back.

SJCPOA current membership is approximately 100.  
